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25th January 2017 

     
Dear Resident 

 

Re: Parking Concerns – Mayor Avenue  

 

Following the recent consultation I undertook regarding parking along Mayor Avenue; I have now 

collated all of the responses and comments put forward.  

 

Out of the residential properties consulted 7 took the opportunity to respond, 85.7% of those that 

responded are in favour of Option One: 

 

Option One: Implement Residents Parking on southeast side of Mayor Avenue and implement Limited 

Waiting on the northwest side to provide for visitors to the recreational ground. See the attached plan. 

 

What this means 

It is clear from the feedback that the majority of residents that responded are in favour of implementing 

Permit Parking on Mayor Avenue. I will now progress the proposal for formal consideration. Please note 

the established legal process can be timely but I plan to prioritise this proposal and therefore anticipate 

that the scheme could be implemented within the next 4 – 5 months. 

 

 

Further details will be made available in due course but if you would like to discuss the above, please 

contact me on 01253 476191 or by e-mail to traffic.management@blackpool.gov.uk including the 

reference Mayor/2016/RP-001. 

 

As mentioned in previous correspondence the sole reason for introducing any restrictions on Mayor 

Avenue is to safeguard access for residents and emergency vehicles. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jonathan Abbott-Hull 

Parking Officer, Traffic Management 
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